[image: image1.jpg]








August 10, 2018
Dear parents and Kindergartners,
It’s hard to believe, but our first day of school is fast approaching. I am looking forward to this year of teaching and getting to know each one of you. We ask that you keep us in your prayers during this year and pray that all that we do is to the honor and glory of our Lord. 

There are 13 Kindergartners this year.  Mrs. Kathy Brummel will be helping me for the first weeks of school since those days can be rather overwhelming. The Kindergartners will have full days of school on Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday.
 The 1st day of school is Tuesday, August 28 for grades 1-8, so our first day will be Wednesday, August 29.  School will start at 8:15 A.M. and end at 3:00 PM. Please let us know your child’s travel arrangements with a note the 1st day of school, or please email me at rmaatman5525@att.net. 
I will have colorful paper footsteps outside on the sidewalk and in the hall to help the kindergarten students find their room on the first day of school. (I must confess, last year I forgot to do this.... so hopefully I will remember this year)
I will send a note home every Monday to let you know what we plan on doing that week. I will also post the weekly note on my blog. I ask that each child take their own snack the first week of school.  I will send home the snack schedule the first week of school. 
On Monday, August 27, from 10:30-11:30AM Mrs. Brummel and I  will both be at school. If you would like, you and your Kindergartner may use this opportunity to come to school to meet us and look around the Kindergarten room. The kids may take their backpack and school supplies and put their things in their desks. This has worked well in previous years and it definitely relieved some of the chaos that 1st day of school. Our primary goal is to relieve some of the nervousness the kids may feel. I do plan to have PE in the gym that first Wednesday, so the kids will need a pair of gym shoes that they will keep in their locker (we like Velcro). We also have a short rest time for the first month as the kids adjust to school so we ask that you send a small pillow, blanket, or rolled up towel for them to rest their heads on.
Please write you child's name on all their school supplies except their folders; we will have labels made for them. 
**One small note- don't order hot lunch until I send home the list of dates when the Kindergarten students will not order hot lunch, ex, field trip date, beginners day, etc.**

 I do have a group email set up so I will send the hot lunch dates that affect the K class as soon as I have all the dates.
Please feel free to call or text me if you have any questions or concerns (708)906-8935 or  email at rmaatman5525@att.net. I am usually really quick to answer texts, fairly quick about answering emails, and ,yes, I admit it, not so quick to check voice mails.

In His service,

Mrs. Maatman
